
 

March 11, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Jeff King, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 341-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator King: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 481 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 481 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Currently, the Kansas Sexually Violent Predator Act requires 2,000 feet between any 

transitional or conditional release facility or building for sexually violent predators and any 

licensed child care facility; any established place of worship; any residence in which a child 

under 18 years of age resides; or the real property of any school or building used by a unified 

school district or an accredited nonpublic school for student instruction or extracurricular 

activities. 

 

 SB 481 would reduce the distance requirement to one-quarter mile and strike the 

language applying the requirement to any residence in which a child under 18 years of age 

resides. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Brad Ridley, Aging & Disability Services  


